
To: Board of Education 
 
From: Kathy Johnson, director, finance, ext. 2376 
 
Re: Resolution for Lease Purchase Agreement – 711 East 23rd Street 
 
Date: May 5, 2017 
 
 
Background: 
On January 9, 2017, the Board of Education approved the capital improvement plan. 
Lease financing for facility improvements required on property purchased at 711 East 
23rd Street was included in the plan. This is the future location of the district’s Facilities 
and Operations Department and a warehouse. 
 
Rationale and Recommendation: 
The expected total of all payments to be made by the district pursuant to the lease 
(excluding amounts required for maintenance, taxes or insurance on the improvements) 
is $5,979,600 of which $4,850,000 represents the estimated principal amount of the 
lease and $1,129,600 represents the estimated interest on the lease. 
 
Bids for financing arrangements will be done to secure the best interest rate for the 
district. 
 
The Board of Education is required to approve a resolution authorizing the district to 
enter into a Lease Purchase Agreement for the purpose of financing the acquisition, 
construction, installation, extension, remodeling, improvement and equipping of new and 
existing facilities. 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve Resolution 2017-05-08a authorizing the District 
to enter into a Lease Purchase Agreement for the purpose of financing the acquisition, 
construction, installation, extension, remodeling, improvement and equipping of new and 
existing facilities up to the amount of $5,979,600 ($4,850,000 estimated principal + 
$1,129,600 estimated interest) and authorize officials and officers of the District, Gilmore 
& Bell, P.C., the District’s bond counsel, and other consultants to proceed with the 
planning and document preparation of the Improvements, the Lease and other legal 
documents necessary in order to comply with the intent of this resolution, subject to final 
approval of such documents by the governing body of the District.” 
 








